
  

 
 

 

Lakes Entrance Primary 

School Book Fair  

Newsletter ï 10th November 2021 

next week: 
Monday 15th November 
 

Tuesday 16th November  
1/2 and Prep Swimming 
1/2C + 1/2D 12:00 ï 12:45 
1/2A + 1/2B  1:00 ï 1:45 
Preps 00A + 00B            
2:00 ï 2:45 
School Council Meeting 
 

Wednesday 17th November 
1/2 and Prep Swimming 
1/2C + 1/2D 12:00 ï 12:45 
1/2A + 1/2B  1:00 ï 1:45 
Preps 00A + 00B            
2:00 ï 2:45 
 
Thursday 18th November 
 
Friday 19th November 
Prep 2022 Transition                  
9 ï 3:15pm 
 

______________________ 

coming up: 
BOOK FAIR 
November      
24th ï 26th  

 

Grades 3 ς 4 Swimming starts 
Tuesday 30th November. 
 
Grade 2 Sleep Over  
Thursday 2nd December. 
____________________ 

reminders: 
This Friday 12th November 

¶ Prep Transition 
 

¶ Grade 6 Camp 
Returns 

OPEN HOURS 

     Wednesday 24th November 

 8:30am ς 9:15am  3:00pm ς 4:00pm 

     Thursday 25th November 

 8:30am ς 9:15am   3:00pm ς 4:00pm 

     Friday 26th November 

 8:30am ς 9:15am 

 



 

Principalôs Report 

2022 Grade Structureé. 
Currently we are in the process of confirming our staffing and grade structure for 2022. However, I can confirm 
we will have approximately 250 students next year, this is an increase from this year. Based on these numbers 
our class structure will be: 

Prep   Prep   Prep 
1/2    1/2   1/2 
3/4   3/4   3/4     3/4 
5/6     5/6   5/6 

 
Currently we are just in the final stages of recruiting staff for 2022. Teacher placements will be announced 
during transition days on Monday 6th December and Tuesday 7th December. Staff will not find out their 2022 
placement until the week before. During these 2 days all students will spend two hours from 9:00 ï 11:00am in 
their new class with their new teacher as part of our extended formal transition program. During this week the 
grade 6 students will also be attending LESC will spend the 2 days attending the Secondary College as part of 
their transition. 
 
Parking Restrictionsé. 
Two weeks ago, we had a visit from our local parking inspectors. Their focus was the afternoon pick up 
between 3:00 ï 3:30pm particularly in Myer Street. Having spoken to them parents were issued with fines who 
were: 
Parking across the nature strip, which is a designated No Standing Zone 
Using the disabled carpark to pick up students 
Leaving a car unattended in the kiss and drop zones.  
We know that they will be back for a visit in the near future. Staff have been actively encouraging any parents 
who are parking in the wrong spot to find a safer alternative to avoid fines. We know parking has been a big 
issue for some time and with the increase in enrolments we are seeing greater pressure placed on parking, 
particularly in the afternoon. As a school we have been working with local council to provide better options and 
we are hopefull that work can begin on providing greater access to parking and a safer alternative for our 
families. The last thing we want to see is parents receiving a fine, however we want to make sure that we are 
not putting our students at risk during this time to park in an unapproved location.  
 
Book Fairé. 
The Book Fair is once again returning to LEPS. Every year, as one of our major fundraisers for the year, the 
book fair is set up in the library for students and families to purchase new books. Every book purchased 
provides the school with reward points that can then be cashed in for new books to support our library. Having 
purchased 2000 last year and an additional 2000 books this year we want to continue to promote the 
importance of reading amongst our students. All students will have the opportunity to view the books at the fair 
on Wednesday 24th November.  This year the Book Fair will start on Wednesday 24th November until 
Friday 26th and be open before and after school. If you are able to help with set up / pack up or with sales 
of books please contact the office immediately.  
 
The Importance of Readingé. 
A child who reads: 
1 min a day will read 8,000 words a year,  
5mins a day will read 282,000 words a year 
But a child who reads: 
20mins a day will read approximately 1.8million  words a year!!!!!! 
As part of our whole school approach to literacy, every child reads a dedicated 20mins each day! 



 

Any additional reading you can follow through with at home, each day, will only increase their word knowledge 
and improve their reading skills! 
 
Remembrance Dayé. 
This week, our school leaders will once again represent LEPS as part of the local Remembrance Day service. 
School leaders will lay a wreath at the cenotaph to commemorate the end of the First World War and people 
from around the world that have been involved in various conflicts. I am always so impressed the way all of our 
students wear our school uniform with pride and represent our school at so many community events, it is great 
to see the return of these events. 
 
Have a great week. 

Simon Prior 

Pupils of the Week - Congratulations: 

Rhoden Davis ς For persisting with his story writing and now confidently stretching out unknown words on his own. 
 
John Radich-Maggs ς For his outstanding efforts to keep focused on his learning and being kind to others.  He is a 
terrific classmate and student. 
 
Esther Tyter ς For always doing her best, she never gives up.  You are a super star student.  Well done! 
 
Whole Class 1/2B ς For all walking 4.91km in 1 hour and 43 minutes to the Entrance and back. You all came along 
showing great determination and had a growth mindset the entire way. With sand in your shoes, steep stairs, and tired 
legs you all kept trying your best. I am so proud of you all and I can't wait for our next adventure, keep on persisting   
1/2 B. 
Marli Butt ς For working so hard on her persuasive writing.  Well done Marli! 
 
Duke Stevens ς Duke is showing terrific persistence in class by having a go and achieving great success. 
 
Isaak Monteith ς Always prepared to have a go and keep trying.  Well done! 
 
Nevaeh McKay ς For doing some excellent writing and working hard to edit.  Well done Nevaeh. 
 
Joel Twigg ς For always being a role model student, showing persistence through our Jurassic World Math task. 
 
Hannah Maggs ς For being amazing in class for different teachers, getting all set tasks completed.  Well done Hannah! 
 
Layne Kennedy ς During our writing lesson Layne has shown persistence finishing her letters even after changing her 
ideas, well done! 
 
STEM Award ς Mahalia Walker ς Mahalia showed outstanding persistence when using Kodable and having to try a few 
times to fix her code.  She fixed this all by herself.  I am so proud of your persistence Mahalia. 
Visual Arts Award ς Tyler Caitens ς For his persistence in Art class, engaging quickly and working well to complete his 
task. 
Phys Ed Award ς Aisha Owen ς Even though she fell in our warmup game she persisted through the lesson completing 
all activities.  



 

 

The Past Week at LEPS 

Prep Transition Last Friday ï Welcome to our Newest Students 

 

 

  

 

 

 

This Week Grade 6 Corringle Camp ï Smiles all around 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Last week 
 

 Monday 01/11  Pupil Free 

Tuesday 02/11 Public Holiday 

Wednesday 03/11 80.17% 

Thursday 04/11 80.17% 

Friday 05/11  81.02% 



 

School Value of the Week ς Persistence by 1/2 B 

 

This week in 1/2 B we have been learning 

a lot about Persistence and having a 

growth mindset. Miss Zagami gave us a 

variety of activities to participate in that 

show Persistence in all different ways.  

 

Firstly, we wrote a story using the 

colourful semantics of how Penny the 

Pelican shows Persistence, we then got 

to draw a picture of her. There is a game 

ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψ¢ƘŜ Ƙǳƭŀ-ƘƻƻǇ DŀƳŜΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ 

love playing together. You stand in a 

circle holding hands with a hula hoop 

added between two people. You need to 

move the hula hoop around the circle without letting go of each other. The aim of 

the game is to get the hoop around the circle without breaking, teamwork and 

ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƭǳǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ōƻŘȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƻǇΦ  

 

To finish our focus on Persistence we did the Entrance Walk. We kept on going 

when our legs got tired, kept walking even when there was sand in our shoes, 

pushed up the steep stairs, worked as a team by making sure we knew where our 

buddy was and encouraging others to try their best and keep going. We had such a 

fun day! Enjoy the pictures of our hard work on Persistence.  


